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February 24, 2023 
  
 
Deb Reid, Executive Director 
Niagara Regional Police Services Board 
5700 Valley Way 
Niagara Falls, ON L2E 1X8 
 
SENT ELECTRONICALLY 
 
 
RE: Appointment of Public Member to the Niagara Police Services Board 

Minute Item 10.2 CL 3-2023, February 23, 2023 
 
Regional Council at its meeting held on Thursday, February 23, 2023, passed the 
following resolution: 
 
That Report CLK 2-2023, dated February 23, 2023, respecting Public Member 
Appointment to the Niagara Regional Police Services Board and Niagara Peninsula 
Conservation Authority Board, BE RECEIVED and the following recommendations BE 
APPROVED: 
 

1. That the recommendations contained in Confidential Appendix 1 to Report CLK 
2-2023 BE APPROVED confirming the Public Members for appointment to the 
Niagara Regional Police Services Board and the Niagara Peninsula 
Conservation Authority Board;  
 

2. That Nyarayi Kapisavanhu BE APPOINTED as the Public Member to the 
Niagara Police Services Board for the remainder of this term of Council (until 
November 14, 2026) or until a successor is appointed; and  
 

3. That Donna Cridland BE APPOINTED as the Public Member to the Niagara 
Peninsula Conservation Authority Board for the remainder of this term of Council 
(until November 14, 2026) or until a successor is appointed. 

 
If further information is required regarding this appointment, please contact me at 905-
980-6000 Ext. 3220 or by email ann-marie.norio@niagararegion.ca 
 
Yours truly, 

 
Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 
CLK- C 2023-025  
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